March, 2009 District Manager’s Report

Highlights from the District Service Cabinet Meeting (3/11/09)

26™ Pct (See Stats)
30" Pct (See Stats)

PSA-6 Reported a significant increase in crime with Grand Larceny (Identity Theft)
being a major factor in increase. PSA-6 and the District Attorney’s Office will be holding
a Workshop “Your Rights and Responsibilities When Interacting With the Police” (Stop,
Question, and Frisk Procedures) the Workshop will be held on Tuesday, March 31%, 2009
7pm — 9pm at the PSA-6 Headquarters, 2770 Eighth Avenue @148”’ Street. For further
info. Please contact Community Affairs at (212) 694-7723.

Patrol Borough Manhattan North (See Stats)
P.O. Rijos reported that there will be a decrease in deployment of Officers in the District
due to upcoming Parades and Special Events during the Spring/Summer season.

DEP (See FAQ)

Sanitation - Summer hours will be in effect 4/10/09; Sanitation is not responsible for
removing ice and snow from sidewalks only responsible for curb cuts and Bus Shelters.

NYCHA — Manhattanville Tenant Patrol Room 90% complete scheduled to be finished
by Spring of 2009; Cameras to be installed in development May, 2009.

Parks Dept. - reported an increase in Graffiti at the Hamilton Playground and Jacob
Schiff Park stated cameras (Flash Cam) with motion sensors would be installed at Jacob
Schiff Park. The Jackie Robinson Band Shell is closed due to construction; therefore
Events (Concerts and Live Entertainment) will increase at St. Nicholas and Morningside
Parks. Reports of dumping from area businesses at the Broadway Mall (148™ St.),
Sanitation will increase enforcement.

DOT - reported on staircase lighting (wall-pack Luminaries) at the 135® Street stairs in
Riverside Park to be installed late Summer/Fall of 2009; flood lights installed at 134%™
Street (Via duct @12™ Ave)

HRA - reported on Pilot Program allowing clients to recertify for services by phone, the
following concerns were raised: handling of documents, what steps would be taken in
case of emergency, and what policies/procedures would be put into place to discourage
Fraud and Identify Theft; these concerns will be addressed at the next DSC meeting.
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MBPO — Announced “Citizenship Assistance Day and Free information about
Immigration services” (See Flyer)

Highlights from the Borough Service Cabinet Meeting held (February 27, 2009)

Community and Citywide Education Councils (CECs) are education policy advisors
responsible for reviewing and evaluating schools’ instructional programs, approving
zoning lines, advising the Chancellor and holding meetings at least every month with the
superintendent and the public-at-large to discuss the current state of the schools in the
district. CECs are an essential and critically important part of the public decision-making
process in the New York City’s public schools. Each council consists of at least nine
elected parent volunteers who provide hands-on leadership and support for their
community’s public schools. The Community Education Council consist of nine (9)
elected parent leaders who have a child attending a public school in the district; two (2)
residents and/or local business owners appointed by the Borough President; and one (1)
non-voting high school senior who lives in the district and is an elected leader at his or
her school. (See Attached)

Borough President Report (See Attached)
Updates/Announcement(s):

Summer Playstreet Applications are available at the Community Board No. 9 Office,
deadline for submission to the Board is May 1%, 2009.

What is a Summer Playstreet?

A summer playstreet is a city street reserved for recreation for school age children and
others during the weekday daylight hours of the summer. Playstreets operate, under adult
supervision, five days a week, Monday through Friday, between 8AM and 5PM. In 2009
summer Playstreets may begin in Julylst or thereafter, and continue through August 28™.
NO PARKING and NO THROUGH TRAFFIC is permitted on the block during
Playstreet hours. This restriction must have the consent of the residents of the block for a
street to be designated as a summer Playstreet.

NYCHA is pleased to support our proposal to establish a “Memorial Senior Reading
Garden” in honor of Sadie Winslow on the grounds of General Grant Houses west of the
George Bruce Library located at 518 West 125" Street.










































